
     

 

May 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations   

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the State Route 91 Eastbound Corridor Operations Project in the 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Riverside County 

Transportation Commission, located at 4080 Lemon Street, 3rd Floor, Riverside, CA 92501.  

 

The funding would benefit the public by adding a new eastbound lane to improve traffic 

operations along the State Route 241 Toll Road connector to State Route 71 in Corona. As the 

region’s population continues to surge, so does the utilization of our local freeways, which will 

further contribute to increased traffic. Greater investments in regional transportation 

infrastructure are needed to meet the mobility needs of passengers for both today and in the 

future. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 23 USC 133(b). The project is located on State Route 91, part of the National Highway 

System. In 2012, it received National Environmental Policy Act approval and is currently 

undergoing revalidation. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________                      

Young Kim             

Member of Congress           


